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April 3, 2013 
 
Mrs. Sally Oglesby, City Clerk 
City of Crossville 
Crossville, TN 38555 
 
Project:  Taxiway Extension 

Crossville Memorial Airport 
ATKINS Project No. 100031893 

 
Subject: Recommendation for Award of Construction 
 
 
Dear Mrs. Oglesby: 
 
As you are aware, sealed bids were received and read on March 28, 2013 at 2:00pm CDT in the Conference Room at 
City Hall for the above referenced project. Five bid packages were received for this project.  Below are the results: 
 

 Contractor   Base Bid Amount   
 Lori Neal & Associates  $97,365.00  
 Wattenbarger Grading  $107,585.00 
 Rogers Group  $107,755.00 
 Highways, Inc.  $129,635.00 
 Curl Construction  $129,775.00  
  

We have tabulated the bids and have found no discrepancies. The tabulated bids reflect the actual bid amount.  
 
Lori Neal & Associates have successfully worked on other projects of a similar nature and are familiar with working 
in an Airport environment. It is our opinion they fully understand the project scope and are qualified to complete this 
project. We have also reviewed the unit bid prices submitted by Lori Neal & Associates and they appear to be 
balanced and reasonable. 
 
Assuming all other legal and bonding requirements are met, we recommend this project be awarded to Lori Neal & 
Associates in the amount of $97,365.00.    
 
If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jeff Reilly, P.E., PMP 
Project Manager 
Enclosures 


